

Peer culture & leisure time

Date and time	Tuesday 28th May 2024 at 10:30 - 12:00 (UK)
Location	Glasgow Grosvenor Hotel, Terrace lounge entrance
Chairs	Meyran Boniel-Nissim & Petr Badura
Participants	Claudia Marino, Meyran Boniel-Nissim (online), Tomasso Galeotti, Regina van den Eijnden, Radek Palascak, Petr Badura, Jurate Koreivaite
Apologies	to be added by chair on the day
Online joining link	https://cesnet.zoom.us/j/95515846303

Meeting goals

- 2025/26 protocol planning and survey work plans
- Validation work plans
- Planning publications & other dissemination activities
- Chairs add as appropriate

Quick links:

1. [Spring meeting microsite](#)
2. [Surveys microsite](#)
3. [International report microsite](#) (sign into your HBSC account to view)
4. [HBSC members' microsite](#)
5. [Proposed MQ](#)
6. [Proposed special topic area](#)

Draft Agenda

Chairs: Please add agenda points below as you wish, then send the final agenda to your group members before the meeting.

1. Welcome
2. Review past [minutes](#) and actions

3. International Report update ([microsite](#))
 - a. Plans for the launch (or reflections on the overall process)
 - b. Follow-up plans (webinars, etc)
4. Planning publications from the 2021/22 survey - ([Authorship guidelines](#) & [planned publications](#))
5. 2025/26 survey & protocol and work plans
 - a. Review original work plans and any further action required following CC feedback
 - b. Special Topic Areas (STA) - ([link will follow](#))
Discuss STA proposal(s) and include any feedback in your minutes
 - c. Validation work - update on current or planned validation work
 - d. [Optional packages](#) - feedback from the CC suggested that OPs should be short, manageable and have clear plans for cross-national analysis and publication. It would also be helpful for focus groups to prioritise their OPs to help national teams when making selections. Please review your OP proposals in light of this advice.
6. Summary of actions

Actions

List action items from this meeting in the table below to monitor progress.

Actions	Responsible person	Due date
Inform about next steps related to the mini-report	PB	TBD
Inform about next steps related to the protocol production	PB	TBD

Minutes

Please ask for someone to take minutes, next to the agenda items above or below, as a helpful reference for future meetings. After the meeting, consider using bullet points to

summarise discussions and decisions for easy reading. Please notify icc@hbosc.org as soon as your minutes are ready, but before 30th June 2024.

Ad 3) [International report]

- The group waits for the reflections on the mini-report that combines measures of the PCLTFG, Family Culture FG and School FG. The feedback should be available during June/July. The launch will be ready around September. Claudia volunteered to assist with editing.
- Presentation of the mini-report in the local media (webinar, press conference, etc.): Although the report is interesting and important, in each country, the press is more interested in the local data and less in international comparisons. In addition, in light of the significant load, there are no volunteers to promote this (from the Czech Republic, the Netherlands, Italy and Israel).

Ad 4) [Publications]

- The paper on the associations between organised activities and “potentially addictive” behaviours (both substance use and problematic use of digital technologies) – the lead author Petr stepped down and handed over the authorship to Kastytis and the Lithuanian team.
- The trend paper led by Romain Brisson was accepted and will be published in the special 40th anniversary special issue.

Ad 5) [2025/6 survey & protocol]

- The feedback on organised activities as MQ was negative, the item was “downgraded” and will be kept as OP for 2025/26.
- There is no feedback (and probably there won’t be any) on newly suggested OPs related to Peer groups. It is still likely that a different system will be in place for the 25/26 survey to avoid an abundance of OPs. E.g. at least 5 countries indicating interest in a use of specific OP before adding it to the protocol and have it then cleaned/processed by the DMC. It means a lot of additional work, we have to use the network’s resources reasonably.
- Volunteers for drafting the protocol chapters (MQ – friend support, OP – organised activities, unstructured activities; peer group acceptance and norms) will be selected once the instructions from the ICC are received. The plan is to have the chapters ready by September.
- Previously, it was planned that there will be additional qualitative validation of the items on peer groups in Czechia. However, due to lack of resources, this will not be managed by the end of June as indicated so this information will not be available for the protocol.

AOB [new chair]

- Petr and Meyran announced that they are about to step down as PCLTFG co-chairs in the upcoming future. They will surely take care of the protocol and mini-report production and stay part of the FG (and assist new chairs, if required). There are two reasons for this: overall workload does not allow investing sufficient level of energy into the FG activities and after quite some years it feels that the group needs a “fresh blood”. A candidate(s) for this position will be needed.

AOB [merge with EMC]

- Claudia and Regina recommend merging PC< with EMC. Reasons:
 - A. The same people in both groups
 - B. There are no volunteers to lead the PC< group
 - C. Overlap in the topic (PC< including EMC)
 - - Action required: Do we meet with the ICC? SDG?

